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Additionally, that the following decisions taken by Chair's action between meetings, be
noted:

c. the approval of the university’s acceptance of a grant offer of £4.89m made by the



That the report be noted.
Report from the Vice-Chancellor

The Vice-Chancellor (VC) introduced a report [7] concerning a range of recent
developments in relation to the university and the higher education sector as a whole.
Arising from the discussion of this item, and questions from governors, the following
points were highlighted:

i. The VC had recently visited Cambodia to mark the launch of DMU as the first UK
university to establish a presence in the country. Work continued in-country on
the development of the campus building and associated infrastructure.

ii. Despite a positive performance during Clearing, student recruitment continued to
prove challenging. DMU'’s position in terms of domestic and overseas recruitment
reflected trends emerging across the sector around a decrease in participation in
higher education amongst 18-year-olds in the UK, and a more challenging political
environment for international students. It was forecast that these challenges would
result in a financial shortfall for DMU, although it was hoped that this would be
addressed via contingencies, operational savings, and long-term vacancy
freezes.



10

11

RESOLVED:

That the report be noted.

[Redacted]

[Redacted]

Teaching Excellence Framework 2023 update

The Pro Vice-Chancellor (PVC) Education delivered a verbal update concerning the
outcome for DMU of the 2023 Teaching Excellence Framework (TEF). Arising from the
discussion of this item, and questions from governors, the following points were
highlighted:

i. The board commended the university’s performance in the TEF, as well as the
robust approach that had been taken in producing a high-quality submission,
which had included a well-received contribution from the students’ union.

ii. Itwas agreed that messaging to staff around the university’s performance should
emphasise the importance of their work and the impact that it would continue to
have in future iterations of the TEF, where more recent developments (such as
the introduction of block teaching) would be reflected more fully.

ii. It was recognised that there were areas of the university’s performance that could



That the report be noted.
13 Member’s updates

i. Audit Committee



14 Appointment of independent governors

The Registrar (Academic) and Secretary to the Board a report [14] concerning the
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Results of the Board of Governors’ annual effectiveness self-assessment
The Registrar (Academic) and Secretary to the Board a report [16] concerning the results
of the board’s annual effectiveness self-assessment survey for the 2022/23 academic
year.
RESOLVED:

a. That the report be noted.

b. That the results of the committee’s annual effectiveness self-assessment surveys

be shared with the board at its meeting on 30 November 2023.

Summary of governor training and expenses for 2022/23

The Registrar (Academic) and Secretary to the Board a report [17] concerning the annual
overview of governor training and expenses for the period 1 August 2022 to 31 July 2023.

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

Dan Toner left the meeting at this point






